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	Summary: 
	It is proposed not to adopt for public consultation, the draft report on WI 34 of SE40, but to send it back to SE40 for further studies and improvement.
This document also contains remarks on the draft report.

	Proposal:
	To delay the adoption of the report on WI 34 of SE40.

	Background:
	WI 34 of SE 40 deals with advanced technologies for fixed GSO FSS earth stations in the 27.5-29.5 GHz band.







1. Proposal

Considering the current status of the draft report on WI 34 of SE 40 it is proposed not to approve the report for public consultation, but to send it back to SE40 for further study.
In the following section the points that deserve improvement are indicated.


2. Comments on the draft report


· In the executive summary it should be mentioned that the sensing mechanism that is considered as potentially feasible in the report is based on the assumption that the channelization of the FS in band is known in advance and that the links are supposed to be bi-directional
· The issue of possible double counting between clutter loss in ITU-R P.452 and the parapet loss is not solved in the report, but it was raised during the meeting in London (see also the contribution from Switzerland to the same meeting).
· Figures 18 and 21 should be amended including a curve relative to 0 dB shielding
· Regarding the measurements made for sensing, they are presented in the report as proving that sensing is feasible, but they are measurements done in free space conditions in absence of multipath effect. In practice they are only a calibration of the equipment, but essentially worthless with respect to sensing.
· The assessment of the magnitude of multipath fading rests on one single literature reference (a conference paper) that admittedly is referred to a situation of LOS or quasi-LOS propagation. The draft report, being unable to quantify the excursion of multipath fading in NLOS conditions argues that in such conditions the interference area around a station of the FS has a mean radius of about 35 meters and therefore the issue is negligible. This point deserves further investigation. More precisely, it seems odd that spectrum sensing could be considered viable without a reliable assessment of multipath fading in NLOS conditions.
· The solution of the geolocation database should be given more consideration, especially considering that it is not given that spectrum sensing will prove viable in the end.
· The presentation of interference analysis in sections 5 and 6 is a bit confused, especially concerning the order of presentation of different analysis. The usual order in CEPT reports is to present first the MCL analysis, then deterministic analyses and finally Monte Carlo analyses.
· In the analyses, a noise figure of 2 dB for the spectrum sensor seems too low for this band.
· At the last SE40 meeting held in London, administrations were of the view that the draft ECC Report was not stable enough for adoption. They were of the opinion that it is preferable to wait for a review and comments from SE 19. Their main concern was to avoid risks of interference to the FS.
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